Minutes of the 114TH DETWILER REUNION – August 21, 2010 

Fifty-five (55) descendants of Henry and Catherine (Latshaw) Detwiler gathered Saturday, August 21, 2010 to celebrate their 114th reunion. The focus of this year’s reunion was “Vintage Cooking and Baking utensils”. Included among the items displayed was  a cookbook from 1906 titled “Recipes used a Hundred Years Ago”; a milk jug with a wire bail handle; a rolled steel frying pan, a hand forged fork and ladle; a Mirro Pastry and Pie Press,  and an Ice Cream Maker from 1930.
Prior to the covered-dish meal David Fetters, descendant of John Detwiler, gave the invocation and then all sang the Doxology.  During the meal, video pictures from the 100th Reunion in 1996 were projected for viewing by members.
After the meal and fellowship time, a group photo was taken with a background of the quilt made by Martha Weed for the 100th reunion in 1996.  The following family members were then given special recognition: the oldest man present, 96-year old Harry Styer, the oldest lady present, Jean Williams, 90-years old, and the youngest family member, Aaron Fetters, 3 months old.   Christopher and Erin Fetters, married on March 29, 2008, were recognized for being the most recently married in attendance.  Jean and Riley Williams traveled the farthest from Bethesda, Maryland.  
Twenty-two (32) descendants of John and Mary Jane Detwiler were the largest family group represented at this year’s reunion.
Prior to the business meeting Kevin Roussey, Zachary Zern, and Mary Ann Springer presented a very entertaining skit entitled “GOD AND LAWN CARE”.  
The business meeting was called to order by President, Sandy Detwiler Lusch.  Copies of the minutes of the 2009 Reunion had been placed on each table for review prior to the business meeting.  There were no additions or corrections to the minutes.  Secretary Cecile Fetters asked all present to check the address list for additions or corrections. Cecile also asked family members to sign-up to bring supplies to next year’s reunion and to help with Reunion activities next year. 
Historian, Dick Lusch had also placed on each table a summary of family births, deaths, and weddings over the past year and he asked for any other new information on changes in the number of family members. The historian’s report showed 3 births, 11 deaths, and 2 marriages in the Detwiler family since the last Reunion.  Dick noted he has added 34 individual names, 9 surnames and 14 marriages to the genealogy records since the last reunion. He also noted that the web site (www.detwilerfamily.org) had received 715 visits in the past year.  Dick noted the “domain name” is good until July 2014 and the web host provider (IPOWER) is good until 2011.
Eric Fetters gave the Treasurer’s report noting that the amount in the treasury has remained at a stable level for the last several years.  Eric gave a report on changes at Camp Innabah, particularly the high cost of paying a lifeguard if we want to use the swimming pool.  He also reported on research on other possible locations for the Reunion, including local churches and fire halls.  While those investigated would offer air-conditioning, they all have limitations, especially higher cost and fewer things for the young people to do.  Members decided to stay at Camp Innabah and reconsider using the swimming pool just prior to next year’s Reunion.  Eric then passed a basket for donations to help defray the cost of using Camp Innabah and of having a lifeguard at the swimming pool for this year’s reunion. 
Amanda Boyd had solved the challenging word “No nonsense” word search, which had been prepared by Historian Dick Lusch for the entertainment of all while waiting for the business meeting.  Wendy Zern had collected 8 door prizes which were won by Lauren Boyd, April Fetters, Greg Derix, Nicole Lusch, Scott Sifford, Mary Ehlman, and Ken Styer.

The 100th reunion family quilt will reside at the home of Lisa Sifford, and the framed family crest will be placed in the home of Ryan Boyd until the 115th Reunion in 2011.

The following family members were elected as officers for the upcoming year: President: Sandy Detwiler Lusch; Secretary: Cecile Fetters, Treasurer: Eric Fetters, and Richard H. Lusch, Historian.  Next year the reunion will be held on Saturday, August 20, 2011. The focus for the 115th Reunion will be “Branching Out” and “Remembering Our Roots” suggested by Zachary Zern.   Suggested items to bring will be announced in a future Detwiler Family Reunion Newsletter.  Family members are asked to bring “ideas” for a Family Motto.  After discussion and the awarding of a “cash prize” envelope to the top entry, voted on by those in attendance the “official Detwiler Family Motto” will be adopted.
After the business meeting, all enjoyed a variety of homemade desserts with ice cream and visited with the family members who were present.
Respectfully submitted,    Cecile Fetters, Secretary

